## **August Board Highlights**

Dear TCA Family and Friends,

TCA's Board of Directors would like to share some highlights from our August 3, 2020 meeting:

### **Return to School Plan**

Dr. Sojourner shared the highlights of TCA's Return to School plan, which can be found here. Several Directors also appealed to our parents, noting the importance of keeping student(s) home if they exhibit ANY signs of sickness, while also stressing the importance of daily at-home health screenings and temperature checks before coming to school. This assures the healthiest school environment possible while giving us the best chance to stay open for in-person instruction throughout the school year.

## **Board Officers for this Year**

Each August, TCA's newly-elected Board Directors become official voting members, the outgoing Board Directors are celebrated, and new Board Officers are elected. At this month's meeting, we welcomed Mr. James Fradette and Dr. Mark Mayfield to the Board to start their three-year terms. We also said farewell and gave thanks to Mr. Rich Bennett and Ms. Peggy Littleton for their years of service to the Board.

The newly-elected Board Officers are:

Mr. Rob Moulton – Chair

Ms. Teri Goin – Vice Chair

Mr. Tim Hannan – Secretary

Mr. James Fradette – Treasurer

### **Capital Construction**

Mr. Lavon Coles, TCA Director of Operations, updated us on the progress of the North Campus Construction, which includes band and choir rooms, additional locker rooms, a weight room, and multi-purpose room. TCA has received all the required permits, utilities have been moved, and the foundation is getting ready to be poured. We are still on schedule for completion in spring 2021. We thank everyone in advance for their patience, especially during carpool as we start the school year.

\*Remember\* If your child exhibits any signs of sickness during daily morning health screenings, keep them home.

As always, if you have any feedback for the Board, email us at: talk2tcaboard@gmail.com.

Stay safe and healthy,

Tim Hannan **Board Secretary** 

# **TCA Board of Directors**

The Classical Academy exists to assist parents in their mission to develop exemplary citizens, equipped with analytical thinking skills, virtuous character, and a passion for learning, all built upon a solid foundation of knowledge.